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Newsletter 17th June 2022 
 
Dear parents and carers 
  
I would like to ask for your feedback as we head towards 
the end of the year please. We will use this information 
to help us to plan our improvement priorities for next 
year. 
  
Please go to https://parentview.ofsted.gov.uk/ and 
complete the questionnaire. Although we are not 
expecting an inspection in the near future, the 
questionnaire can be completed at any time and we 
have found the information to be very useful in the past. 
  
¢ƻ ŀŎŎŜǎǎ ǘƘŜ ǉǳŜǎǘƛƻƴƴŀƛǊŜΣ ȅƻǳ ŎƭƛŎƪ ΨDƛǾŜ ¸ƻǳǊ ±ƛŜǿǎ 
bƻǿΩ ŀƴŘ ŜƛǘƘŜǊ ǎƛƎƴ ǳǇ ƻǊ ǎƛƎƴ ƛƴ ƛŦ ȅƻǳ ŀƭǊŜŀŘȅ ƘŀǾŜ an 
account. You will then be taken through a series of 
simple questions relating to all aspects of school life. 
Please complete this by Friday 1st July. 
  
Thank you in advance for helping us to make sure that 
we include parental voice in our future plans. 
  
Mrs Sansom, Headteacher 
 
Sports Day 
 
On your marks...get set...go! Children in years 1-6 
enjoyed their Sports Days this week on the field and we 
were so pleased to welcome back spectators!  Managing 
to outwit the sun and the soaring temperature, children 
really enjoyed taking part in events such as long jump, 
sprint and obstacle race. The children encouraged each 
other and challenged themselves to do their best. The 
overall winners for 2022's Sports Day are Belhus 3rd, 
Tylers and Cely joint 2nd and Pages 1st.  There were 
only 6 points between them all!  A huge congratulations 
to them and well done to all who took part.  Another 
thank you goes to those who were able to come along to 
support the athletes.  We are looking forward to 
Reception's Sports Day on Friday 24th June. 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Vision for 2021-2026 
 

EVERYONE LEARNING TOGETHER 
 

Branfil is a vibrant learning community where we 
nurture lifelong learners who embody our school values 

and make a positive contribution to the world. 
 

Adults and children feel valued and love learning 
together. Everyone thrives and achieves personal 
success through being happy, safe and confident 

learners, who ask questions, take appropriate risks, 
learn from their mistakes and seek help when needed. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Our value this term is NURTURE. 
 

 Lƴ ƻǳǊ ƭŜŀǊƴƛƴƎ ŎƻƳƳǳƴƛǘȅ ǿŜ ŘŜǾŜƭƻǇ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΩǎ 
understanding of mental, spiritual and physical health, 
including strategies to employ when facing challenges 

in these areas.  

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

https://parentview.ofsted.gov.uk/
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Excellence in the Arts Award 
 
Last week the Excellence in the Arts 
award went to Alissa-Mae in 6 
Hornbeam who gave it her all in the 
Jubilee dance workshop. Learning a 
routine, executing it with confidence, 
and collaborating with others, Alissa-
Mae was a true professional. Not only 
did she impress Miss Bain but she 
wowed all who were lucky enough to 
watch her perform. Next stop, the West 
End! 
 
This week our Excellence in the Arts goes to Tilly in 4 
Birch for her exploration of 1970's popular  culture. 
Nurturing her love for learning, Tilly worked with her 
grandparent to research and graphically present a 
homage to the 70s. As well as adopting the 
styles and motifs of the era, she has also used the first 
hand experiences of her grandparent to enliven the 
piece. One thing is for sure, we can't help falling in 
love with Tilly's work! 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

Chrissie Sains signing event 

On Friday 10th June, we 
were incredibly lucky to 
receive a visit from our 
Patron of Reading, Chrissie 
Sains. She was signing 
copies of her books that the 
children had brought in. 
Mrs. Cullender was very 
impressed with the 

excellent questions that the children asked Chrissie. A 
few children even managed a sneak peek at her new 
book! How exciting!! 

Value Arts Competition 

 
The winner of the Value Arts 
Competition is Eadi in 5 
Hawthorn. Teaming with colour, 
spirit and style, Eadi's pop-art 
portrait of the queen has 
illuminated the classroom. Eadi, 
truly channelling her inner Roy 
Lichtenstein, expertly used colour 
and bold line work to create a 
vibrant portrait that Her Majesty 
Queen Elizabeth would adore!  An 
artist in the making, the National Portrait Gallery will be 
home to Eadi's masterpieces someday.  We're sure of it! 

 

Book Tasting 

WOW! Children across the school loved their book 
tasting events. They had the opportunity to 'taste' a 
selection of books in a 'cafe' setting with tea lights, 
flowers, cutlery and brightly coloured table cloths. The 
children thoroughly enjoyed the experience and have 
asked to do it again, but next time they would love some 
snacks! We will just have to wait and see.... 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The Essex Cup Final 

On the 8th June, Rhys and Toby played 
in The Essex Cup Final at Aveley 
Football Ground for Havering District 
and were victorious. They beat 
Redbridge 3-0 and were awarded with 
some amazing medals!  Well done 
boys! 
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Year 5 trip to the Wild Forest 

Year 5 had a fantastic day at the Wild Forest.  They really 
demonstrated our core values and such great team 
work.  We truly loved mud by the end of the day!  Well 
done on getting stuck in everyone.  @NukWildForest 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Girl's Cricket Tournament 

Well done to nine year 6 girls who, instead of going to 
Sports Day, went to the final of the cricket tournament 
on Tuesday, at Rainham Cricket Ground. What a 
difference from the first round!  The girls played 
outstandingly and the bowling, batting and fielding were 
all much improved from just a few weeks ago. Sadly, 
they missed out on a spot in the final game by just 5 runs, 
but absolutely smashed their last game, winning an 
amazing 129 runs against 18 and securing a respectable 
3rd place!  Fab games, great team work and entertaining 
cricket! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Reception Sports Day ς 24th June at 9:30am 

For our sports days, children need to wear a t-shirt in the 
same colour as their house.  If your child is not sure 
which house they are in, please check with the class 
teacher. 

Belhus - blue 

Tylers - red 

Pages - green 

Cely - yellow 

 

 

A Day of Welcome!  

Today is A Day of Welcome, when schools are asked to 
get their community more involved in Refugee Week 
which takes place next week - 20-26th June. Refugee 
Week is an annual festival celebrating the contributions, 
creativity and resilience of refugees. Each year there are 
loads of brilliant events, many of which are free. Here 
are some ways that you can get involved: 

¶ watch this Refugee Week 

trailer: https://we.tl/t -p0LVrdEsrU 

¶ do Simple Acts ς everyday actions that we can 

all do to stand with refugees and make 

connections in our community: Simple Acts | 

Refugee Week 

¶ watch the Refugee Week Collection from the British 

Film Institute ς short films showing refugee 

experiences through British history 

(free): Refugee Week (bfi.org.uk) 

¶ find out if there are any events 

happening locally here: https://refugeeweek.or

g.uk/events/ 

Thanks for joining with us to build a culture of welcome 
in communities across the country. 

 

 

 

https://we.tl/t-p0LVrdEsrU
https://refugeeweek.org.uk/simple-acts/
https://refugeeweek.org.uk/simple-acts/
https://player.bfi.org.uk/free/collection/refugee-week
https://refugeeweek.org.uk/events/
https://refugeeweek.org.uk/events/
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Lightweight Coat, Sun Hats and Sun cream 

We would also like to remind parents and 
carers to ensure your child comes to 
school with a lightweight coat even on 
sunny days, for unscheduled downpours. 
Please also ensure your child comes to 

school with sunscreen applied before school in the 
morning and brings a named sunhat too.   

 
Water Bottles  
 
 
Please remember to send a named water 
bottle into school with your child each day. 
This should be plastic, reusable, 
approximately 500ml capacity (so it will fit 
into our carry crates) and clearly labelled with 
child's name and class. Only plain water is 
allowed. 
  
 

Congratulations 

 

Congratulations to Miss Morriss who 
gave birth to a baby girl, who she has 
named Everlyn. 

Congratulations to Mrs Erbeck who 
gave birth to a baby boy on 
Wednesday.  

 

Whole School Book Look: Years 1-6 

There will be a whole school Book Look on Tuesday 5th 
July, after school until 4pm.  Parents and carers of 
children in Years 1-6 will be able to look at ǘƘŜƛǊ ŎƘƛƭŘΩǎ 
work, with their child, and see their classroom.  This is 
not a meeting with the teacher as reports do not go out 
until after this date; it will not be an opportunity for 
teachers to discuss individual pupils. 

Please note: Reception will not be taking part in the 
school Book Look as they are having face to face focus 
meetings this term with all families. 

 

Library Volunteers 

We are now starting to actively plan to 
relocate our school library in a much 
larger room in the centre of the school.  
As part of the refurbishment, we have 
purchased a software system called 
Libresoft which will allow us to 

catalogue all of our library books so children can scan 
them in and out, search for specific titles/authors and 
reserve  books.  We are looking for volunteers for this 
term who can help us to catalogue the books. This is a 
manual job where the ISBN code for each book is 
scanned then a sticky bar code is put in the back cover of 
the book and scanned in order to link the book to its 
details.  If you are able to offer some time to help us with 
this task, you will need to hold a current DBS check, 
which the school can organise for you. Please contact 
the school office if you can offer some of your time.   

 

OPAL  sandpits 
 
 We would love to make two large sandpits for the 
children to enjoy playing in during lunch times. 
Can you help us please?  We need sleepers, porous 
membrane, sand and fine netting to cover it.  We are 
hoping that we can acquire these items through contacts 
that our parents/carers may have. 
 
Please contact the office if you can offer support. 
Thank you in advance.  
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Forest School volunteers 

This year we have had great success 
with continuing to develop our Forest 
School programme and we are very 
grateful to the volunteers from our 
school community who have been vital in enabling to do 
so. We are currently looking for some further members 
of the school community to help support us with Forest 
School sessions for four weeks in June - July on Tuesday 
mornings and Wednesday mornings and afternoons. 
Volunteers can be parents, grandparents, aunts or 
uncles and all volunteers need to have a current DBS 
check, which can be arranged by the school if needed. If 
you would like to express your interest in volunteering 
with us for Forest School, please email Mrs Ferguson on 
fir@branfil.havering.sch.uk 

 
Free School Meals 

If your circumstances have changed 

and you think you may be eligible for 

Free School Meals please see the link 

below to apply.  If your child is in R or 

KS1, you do not currently pay for school 

meals, but the school would still be able to get funding if 

you apply for free school meals.  If your child is in KS2, 

you would save a significant amount of money if your 

child is entitled to free school meals.  

As a thank you to any parents/carers who apply for, and 
are awarded, pupil premium, they will also get a one off 
grant of £50 towards school uniform to be used at the 
school suppliers.  To apply is very 
simple:https://my.havering.gov.uk/pages/onlineforms/
free-school-meals.aspx#details 
 
 
 
Twitter   

Please follow us @BranfilPrimary to see life 
at Branfil. 

 
 

Absent from School 

 

Please remember to contact the school when your child 

is absent on a daily basis.  You can either email: 

attendance@branfil.havering.sch.uk or telephone the 

school on 01708 225186 and press option 1 if you wish 

to leave a messageΦ  tƭŜŀǎŜ ƭŜŀǾŜ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘΩǎ ƴŀƳŜΣ 

class and reason for absence.  Please do not just say your 

child is unwell as we need to record a reason.   If you 

wish to speak to a member of the office staff, please hold 

on the line and your call will be answered.     

 
Contact with teachers 
 
A reminder to parents/carers that they can contact their 
ŎƘƛƭŘΩǎ Ŏƭŀǎǎ ǘŜŀŎƘŜǊ ōȅ ǳǎƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ ŦƻƭƭƻǿƛƴƎ ŜƳŀƛƭǎΥ 
ash@branfil.havering.sch.uk 
fir@branfil.havering.sch.uk 
elm@branfil.havering.sch.uk 
year1@branfil.havering.sch.uk 
year2@branfil.havering.sch.uk 
year3@branfil.havering.sch.uk 
year4@branfil.havering.sch.uk 
year5@branfil.havering.sch.uk 
year6@branfil.havering.sch.uk 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Appointments should be made outside of 
school hours.  If it is not possible to arrange a 
medical appointment, including doctors, 
dentist, opticians or hospital appointments, 
outside the school day, please send a copy of 
your appointment by text or email to:  

 attendance@branfil.havering.sch.uk.  

This is necessary in order for the absence to 
be authorised.  Please email in advance of the 
appointment to ensure that the teacher is 
aware and your child/children are sent to the 
office ready for you to collect. 

 

 

mailto:fir@branfil.havering.sch.uk
https://my.havering.gov.uk/pages/onlineforms/free-school-meals.aspx#details
https://my.havering.gov.uk/pages/onlineforms/free-school-meals.aspx#details
mailto:attendance@branfil.havering.sch.uk
mailto:ash@branfil.havering.sch.ukfir@branfil.havering.sch.ukelm@branfil.havering.sch.ukyear1@branfil.havering.sch.uk
mailto:ash@branfil.havering.sch.ukfir@branfil.havering.sch.ukelm@branfil.havering.sch.ukyear1@branfil.havering.sch.uk
mailto:ash@branfil.havering.sch.ukfir@branfil.havering.sch.ukelm@branfil.havering.sch.ukyear1@branfil.havering.sch.uk
mailto:ash@branfil.havering.sch.ukfir@branfil.havering.sch.ukelm@branfil.havering.sch.ukyear1@branfil.havering.sch.uk
mailto:year2@branfil.havering.sch.uk
mailto:year3@branfil.havering.sch.uk
mailto:year4@branfil.havering.sch.uk
mailto:year5@branfil.havering.sch.uk
mailto:year6@branfil.havering.sch.uk
mailto:attendance@branfil.havering.sch.uk
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06.06.2022 -10.06.2022 
 
The Attendance Cup was won by 4 Larch. 
 
 
13.06.2022 ς 17.06.2022 
 
The Attendance Cup was won by 5 Hawthorn. 
 
 
Happy Birthday! 
 
Ruby, Harry, Gino, Erin, Fletcher, 
James, Summer, Freddy, Amelia-
Rose, Faye, Alexander, Cara, Isobelle, 
Arthur, Max, Henry, Casian, Vinny, 
Henry, Lily-May, Jack, Harry, 
Fletcher, George, Isla, Archie, Oscar, 
Joseph, Fletcher, Miruna, Jesse, 
Daniel and Owen. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
10th June 2022  
 
Bella, Tobias, Kenza, Lottie, Betsy-
Lu, Rupert, Amelia, Joe, Poppy, 
Ben, Jessica, Deano, Logan, 
Oliver, Lennard, Amelie, Tommy, 
Charlotte, Maisie, Lexi and Fedor. 
 
17th June 2022 
 

Delilah, Archie, Juanita, Alfred, 
Fraser, Emmanuel, Dylan, Gino, 
Owen, Raffe, Kayleigh, 
Maximus, Sadie, Soraia, Poppy, all of year 5 for 
showing fabulous core values during the Wild 
Forest trip, Mason, Gus and Gregory. 
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DATES FOR YOUR DIARY:  

Tuesday, 21st June 2022 1 Willow ς Parent Event ς Moon Party 1:45-2:45pm 

Wednesday, 22nd June 2022 1 Lime ς Parent Event ς Moon Party 1:45-2:45pm 

Thursday, 23rd June 2022 1 Pine ς Parent Event ς Moon Party 1:45-2:45pm 

Friday, 24th June 2022 Sports Day ς 9:30 am Reception 

Monday, 27th June ς Friday 1st July 2022 ±ƛǊǘǳŀƭ wƻǳƴŘŜǊΩǎ ²ŜŜƪ 

Monday, 27th June 2022 5 Alder and 5 Hawthorn ς Parent Event ς Science Event 2:00-3:00pm 

Tuesday, 28th June 2022 5 Aspen ς Parent Event ς Science Event 2:00-3:00pm 

Wednesday, 29th June 2022 Year 6 Citizen Event - need to be in school for 8:30am 

Monday, 4th July 2022 (change of date) Year 4 Parents Event ς Dance and DT 1:35 ς 3:00pm 

Tuesday, 5th July 2022 Ash Class Assembly ς 2:30 ς 3:00pm 

Tuesday, 5th July 2022 Whole School Book Look ς after school until 4pm 

Wednesday, 6th July 2022 Fir Class Assembly ς 2:30 ς 3:00pm 

Thursday, 7th July 2022 Elm Class Assembly ς 2:30 ς 3:00pm 

Friday, 8th July 2022 New Intake Child Stay and Play 2-3pm 
New Intake Parent/Carer Meeting 2-3pm 

Monday, 11th July 2022 Year 4 ς Brazilian Samba Drumming 

Tuesday 14th July 2022 Year 4  trip to Rainham Marshes 

Tuesday, 12th July 2022 6 Acacia Production 1:45-2:45pm 

Wednesday, 13th July 2022 6 Chestnut Production 1:45-2:45pm 

Thursday, 14th July 2022 6 Hornbeam Production 1:45 ς 2:45pm 

Monday, 18th July 2022 Lead Learner Assemblies 

Tuesday, 19th July 2022 Year 6 Mini-market 

Tuesday, 19th July 2022 ¸ŜŀǊ с [ŜŀǾŜǊΩǎ 5ƛǎŎƻ ŀǘ .ǊŀƴŦƛƭ сΥлл ς 7:30pm 

Friday, 22nd July 2022 INSET day 

Monday, 5th September 2022 Children return to school 
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Year 6 Important Dates for your diary!  

Monday, 20th June 2022 Year 6 parents invited to Secondary School Transition 

Wednesday, 29th June 2022 Year 6 Citizen Event ς need to be in school for 8:30am 

Tuesday, 12th July 2022 6 Acacia Production 1:45 ς 2:45pm 

Wednesday, 13th July 2022 6 Chestnut Production 1:45 ς 2:45 pm 

Thursday, 14th July 2022 6 Hornbeam Production 1:45 ς 2:45pm 

Tuesday, 19th July 2022 [ŜŀǾŜǊǎΩ 5ƛǎŎƻ ŀǘ .ǊŀƴŦƛƭ сΥлл ς 7:30pm 

Friday, 22nd July 2022 INSET DAY 
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As part of our OPAL site development, we would like to create a reflective area. This would be a quieter space for children 
to access and explore at lunchtimes. As part of this area, we would like to display some stone artwork. We would like to 
invite our school community to get creative and express yourselves.  
 
Please bring in your painted stones from Monday 6th to Friday 10th June. Place your creations in the labelled crates in 
the wooden shelter to the right as you enter the main gate.  
 
Top tips:  
 

¶ Choose a flat stone 

¶ Wash your stone and allow it to dry 

¶ Acrylic paints work best (you can use paint pens to add finer details) 

¶ You may choose to seal your stone, otherwise, we can do this in school when we have them in  place
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